The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday June 13, 2022, at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Council President William Stark, council members present were Stephanie Schmidt, Darell Warner, Kathy Herrman, Barb Matal, City Clerk Beverly Stark, and Maintenance Operator Jason Jordan.  No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from the previous meeting were read. D. Warner moved to approve the minutes as read, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
Clerk’s Announcements:  The paperwork for the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) is still being processed. The second payment to the city is pending. B. Stark met with the KS Dept. of Commerce representatives June 9 to reconcile the Community Development Block Grant.  The representative for USDA-RD will meet with B. Stark June 15, 2022, to finalize the loan and grant paperwork for the sewer renovation project.  Culligan has been notified again about the remaining residences needing an annual maintenance visit.  The city-wide cleanup slips were included in the June billing, as were Fair Housing bookmarks to fulfill grant compliance.  The representative for the KS Rural Water Association will meet with the City Clerk on June 23, 2022, to prepare the financial worksheet for the annual report.  
New Business:  The hydraulic lift on the tractor needs to be repaired.  T. McElroy and S. Waterhouse are working on this.  The City was notified by National Flood Insurance Planning about two granting programs for storm water drainage.  The council discussed granting opportunities, positives for the city, and potential projects.  A motion was made by W. Stark to participate in the NFIP program, B. Matal seconded, all in favor, motion passed. KDHE paperwork for audit has been processed and ready to send.
Old Business:  T. McElroy is pursuing sewer extension quotes, and annexing costs for a new property at 98 Birch Street.  Similar occasions for providing sewer access to residents were discussed.  It was noted that the council needs to justify the expenditures necessary for annexation, but the city will receive taxes to offset fees that may take a few years to recoup the expense. A discussion to allow the keeping of chickens within the city limits included the review of the ordinance in force in the City of Solomon, KS.  Discussion included fees, permits, enclosures, monitoring, and various other details.  W. Stark will edit this ordinance for discussion by the council at the next meeting.  
Maintenance Updates:  J. Jordan would like to get the lawnmower serviced and repaired.  He suggested use of Radke Implement which will service the mower for $350-$400, repairs are extra.  Upon discussion the council decided this was a reasonable estimate.  J. Jordan will take the mower in this week.  
Calendar/City Events:  No events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  D. Warner moved to approve payment of the bills, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.  
The next regular meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, S. Schmidt moved to adjourn, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.
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